Wellington Commemorates WW1
with International Conference
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Pupils at Wellington School had the exciting opportunity to be involved in an
international conference from 10-13 November as part of the School's
commemoration of the centenary of the outbreak of the 1914-18 War.
Young people from four schools in Europe joined Wellington pupils for the 4
day event held at the Gailes Hotel in Irvine: the overseas participants came
from the Lycée Sainte-Agnes, Angers, and the Lycée Sainte-Marie, Cholet, in
France; and from the Mallinckrodt-Gymnasium, Dortmund, and the
Evangelisches Gymnasium, Nordhorn in Germany.
This conference, hosted by Wellington School, and coordinated by
International Co-ordinator Mrs Coontz with a lot of help from staff across the
school, was supported by a generous grant from UCAPE (Union for Cultural
and Professional Advancement in Europe) and contributes to a five-year
programme of activities being coordinated by the Lycée Sainte-Marie. The
outcomes of the conference will be shared with their international project and
Wellington pupils will have the opportunity to participate in a visit to the
Somme later in the programme.
The conference aim was not only to commemorate the events of a hundred
years ago but also to celebrate the fact that we are now allies and friends and
to strengthen ties between our schools and countries. To help in the building
of friendships, a wide variety of cross-curricular activities took place over the
four-day period. The young people worked together through the week in a
series of workshops on various aspects of the First World War ranging from
history, literature, graphic art and song to ballistic engineering for the Western
Front and the role of the Nobel Prize-winning Fritz Haber in the development
of explosives. They also considered First World War propaganda and the
tradition of commemoration in Scotland. Outside speakers including SAFFA,
the Armed Forces Charity, were invited to talk to the participants.

Although the language of this event was English, the pupils used German,
French and English in all combinations to get their points across in their
discussions. As Mrs Coontz, said to them on the first evening:"The most
important thing is to communicate. Don't keep quiet because you don't know
the correct word in English - use any language that you are happy with." As
the first evening's workshops progressed, the increasingly lively buzz from
around the tables provided evidence of the success of this advice. At the end
of the week the young participants combined their language skills to write a
multilingual report.This report will eventually be published on the UCAPE
website, a real reward for all those involved as they see their own activities
described online.

The last UCAPE conference hosted by Wellington was in 2011, when the topic
was Water, the conference language was French, and the participants came
from France, Germany, Slovenia and Scotland. Wellington prepares pupils for
the UCAPE European Diploma, a prestigious award requiring a cultural
exchange of not less than 2 weeks to a European country where a student will
practice a second language in an immersion setting.

For the visiting pupils, many of whom had not visited Scotland before, the
week was not all work and no play! Everyone enjoyed the all-day excursion to
Edinburgh; to the National War Museum, Edinburgh Castle and the Royal Mile
with free time for shopping and sight-seeing. Early in the week the evening
entertainment included a ceilidh with a group from Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra
providing live music, which undoubtedly helped people get to know each other
better. Other leisure activities included a visit to LA Bowl bowling and
Lazerquest, and plenty of opportunities to try some traditional Scottish food.

6 anss)

699¢ ¢6210
89JA13S 8|qeljay
Sljod

|LeC k19 26210

18/

S JNoH b

sixe]

WS.NHOMm

alqejieay siojess p)
92IA4D

1Y AWV 99

[

1op 4oded Munwiwos ss.1f umo dnoy,,

q pue sswoy 000‘s 03 pa.a.

uy.

63 AL

Al

sossauIsn

o
T

cl0

15UI=AA 9

00€8¢ ¢6

Ay uiyum
3344

nIayi@ssunjooq

0T3 Jano s1apiQ

-
=4
o'
.
o
<
o

£3
E'm
oS
.2 =
<.
(]
o

Wwod'tuoossadniayymmm

W0 WooJtaad
*|[BWS sauinbus 1@ sBup|oog 104

HHT £y WAy ‘aenbs uo:

=
2
o
-
o
=3
=
(o]
-

N

7102 18quisAopN

JRlwalg

s Ay

ueIneIsay uelpu




Carrick Herald, 11 November 2014

Wellington
hosts WW1
conference

The conference aims not only to
81 commemorate the events of a hundred
@ Wellington P7 and 31 BoP'S years ago but also to celebrate the fact
visited war grEVeS & L this that we are now allies and friends and
Cemetery in Belgium to strengthen ties between our schools
- and countries.
PUPILS atWellington School Cross-curricular activities will take
:\m:mmwmm place over the four-day period with
in an international conference from ?m on the evening
10-13 November as part of the Schoof's 13 November. The young people
commemoration of the centenary of will work over the week
the outbreak of the 1914-18 War. in a series of workshops on various
pupits will be joined aspects of the First World War ranging




